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1 PURPOSE

1.1 To seek approval to the annual update of the Consultation Strategy and note the proposed plans for future revisions. 

1.2 Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions: 

· Community Objectives: 

· Corporate Priorities:

· Other Considerations:

2    BACKGROUND

2.1 The Council’s Consultation Strategy was reviewed substantially in March 2005 and presented to and formally approved by Policy and Finance Committee on 22nd March 2005. It was agreed that the revised Consultation Strategy 2005-2008, should have a 3-year scope but be subject to an annual review to ensure that it is kept up to date.
2.2 This report summarises the changes made to the Strategy during the recent annual update and presents the draft Strategy for approval. 
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      SUMMARY OF CHANGES

3.1 Members are asked to note that the process has focused on updating the Strategy with only minor amendments made to improve the format of the report. Further amendments reflect recent developments with regard to customer consultation relating to service delivery, such as new CPA guidance (2005-8) and the Local Government White Paper: Strong and Prosperous Communities (October 2006), both of which stress the importance of customer consultation. Furthermore, amendments to the Strategy reflect the recent adoption of the Council’s Disability Equality Scheme (approved by P&F Committee, 21st November 2006).
3.2 The main focus of the revision has been the updating of the Consultation Plan to detail the Council’s planned consultation activities for 2007/08. 

4    FUTURE REVISIONS
4.1 As stated at the outset, the Consultation Strategy has a three-year scope from 2005 to 2008 and this report represents the final annual update. Accordingly it is proposed that the Consultation Strategy will undergo a major revision in 2008 to ensure that it remains valid and relevant, particularly addressing the changes that are outlined in the Local Government White Paper: Strong and Prosperous Communities.

5    CONCLUSION

5.1 The Council’s Consultation Strategy has been updated to reflect the changes that have occurred over the last twelve months, and to set out the Council’s Consultation Plan for the coming twelve months.
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        RISK ASSESSMENT
6.1
    Resources: (i) Financial – None. (ii) Staff – None. 

         Technical, Environmental and Legal: None 

         Political: None

         Reputation: Consultation is vital to establish the needs of the community, and to ensure that the services the Council delivers address these needs effectively. This Strategy ensures that this objective is achieved.
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      RECOMMENDATION
        It is recommended that Committee:

(i) Approve the proposed amendments to the Council’s Consultation Strategy 2005 - 2008

(ii) Note the intention to update the Strategy in 2008 

Becky Midgley

Assistant Corporate Policy Officer

For further information please ask for Becky Midgley, Assistant Corporate Policy Officer, tel 01200 414592.

DECISION





Community leadership requires the Council to develop a shared vision for the community and to ensure that its decision-making processes allow all groups in the community to be heard. This Consultation Strategy is central to effective community leadership and engagement, thereby contributing to the Council’s overarching ambition ‘to be a well-managed council providing efficient services based on identified customer needs’.
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